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Promoting and facilitating environmental sustainability in Swansea

www.swanseaenvironmentalforum.net
NOTES FROM 
11th Swansea Built Heritage Group Meeting
10.00am-12.00pmTuesday 14th February 2017
in Room 3a, Guildhall, Swansea

Present
John Steevens (Swansea Civic Society), Sandy Johns (Swansea Sustainable Community Initiative), Steve Smith (CCS Design and Conservation), Gary Gregor (Gower Society), Paulette Pelosi (Women’s Archive Wales), Chris Grigson (Clyne Valley Community Project), Philip McDonnell (SEF), Sue Hill (GGAT), Kay Parry (Women's Archive Wales), Ann Gardner (Welsh Historic Gardens Trust) and Catrin Saran James.
1. Apologies

Edith Evans, Alfie Stroud, Stuart Griffin and Lee Turner
2. Notes of Previous Meeting
Philip referred to the previous meeting, which focused on a review of the action plan. He agreed to re-circulate this to the Group. He also encouraged everyone to promote and provide additional information for the SBHG website, and agreed to circulate the link again.
3. Updates on Buildings at Risk Register and Key Projects
Steve explained a difference between conservation and preservation and referred to the document ‘Conservation Principles’ published by Cadw in 2011.
Steve also pointed to an improvement in the number of properties on the Buildings at Risk register: 45 in 2016 (8.7%) down from 48 in 2013 (9.3%). Underneath this reduction, there were eight taken off and five added to the register.
Steve then provided a brief update on a number properties and projects:

Pigsty near Llanmadoc – worked has started

Palace Theatre – owners seeking Lottery funding for conversion to business offices

Albert Hall – new owners proposing conversion to student accommodation 

Danbert House – changed ownership, proposed conversion to 12 flats
Mumbles Pier – owners working on Lottery bid, old lifeboat house may become a restaurant 

Manselton School – new owners proposing conversion to flats
New Siloh Chapel – Liberty Church taken on lease and looking for grants, pews to be removed, hope to open in autumn with greater community use
Hendrefoilan House – still concern about this, CCS due to meet Swansea University soon, Steve has spoken to Cadw about listing the gardens but this has not yet been progressed
Castle Cinema – owners have proposals for conversion to student accommodation but have been asked to demonstrate that they have explored alternative uses.
Copperworks – Penderyn will be taking on the canteen building, currently at Stage 1 HLF developing the proposals, the Friends of… group are interested in refurbishing the machinery in the Musgrove Engine House but some work on the building will be needed first, proposals for some site parking off the new distributer road, expected to be opened soon.

4. Proposals for Tabernacle
Steve expressed particular concern about chapels – an issue across Wales. He then gave an overview of a comprehensive options study that has been prepared for the Tabernacle in Morriston. The congregation is small and the trustees are looking at options for creating a more sustainable, community facility. The project is seeking funding through the HLF Resilient Heritage fund which aims to support organisational change and provide mentoring to support a group to move towards a more sustainable future. The project will fund a project officer and a community officer to take the project forward.
5. Other Project Updates
Steve provided updates on several other local projects and buildings, in some cases in response to queries from others in the meeting.
Fairyhill – under new owners who are considering an application for an extension to make the hotel more viable

Kilvrough – leased to a new organisation but still linked to Oxfordshire and educational work, some work needed on boundary wall

Fulton House – the adjacent digital technium is to be demolished and replaced with a new student hub building, should improve status of Fulton House, which will be refitted
Delvid House, Llangennith – longhouse and barn up for sale

War memorials – cleaning and repairs of various memorials has taken place

Belvedere – some concerns were raised about rubble outside and also about tree felling and bats on site

Singleton Park – Swansea University is interested in taking this on but it is unlikely to be sold

Home Farm – expected to be disposed of by the Council

Mansion House – proposals to sell this off for development into flats is currently on hold

RAFA – permission in place for conversion to flats but owner waiting for progress on other projects to release funds

Welcome building – bought by Hammerson but unsure what is happening with it

6. Swansea Central Consultation
Steve provided an outline of the current plans for Swansea Central. This prompted a discussion on other city centre developments, such as Kingsway, and a debate on what might be considered the centre of Swansea. Philip agreed to circulate links to the consultations on Swansea Central and the Kingsway and also referred to the current consultation on the draft Wellbeing Assessment for Swansea, part of the process towards a Wellbeing Plan.
7. Any Other Business
Steve offered a short tour of the Guildhall.
8. Date of Next Meeting
No date was agreed for the next meeting.
